

East, Ohio Conference



Volume 42 Issue 2 September 2025

East Ohio Conference UWF Officers

- President—Becky Sutton
- Vice President—Marcia Adamczyk
- Secretary—Margaret Harvey
- Treasurer— Beth Canfield
- Nomination Chair—Susan Huston
- Spiritual Growth—Sandy Merek
- Program Resources—Beth Saling
- Education & Interpretation—
- Membership Nurture &
 Outreach—Cheryl Taylor
- Social Action—Carol Nelson Burns
- Historian— Rita Kyser
- Teen/University—Mikaela Ashburn, Olivia Doran
- Communications Coordinator
 Elizabeth Feldman
- Program Advisory Group (PAG)—Kathy Hopkins

MISSION u

- Dean—Cynthia Rose
- Assis. Deans—Mikaela Ashburn and Olivia Doran
- Registrars—Marcia Gill Bass and Kathy Everson

Inside this issue:

Vice President	3
Meeting Dates	3
Annual Celebra-	4-5
Mission u	6-8
Social Action	9
Secretary	10
MNO	10
Historian	10
Spiritual Growth	11
Program Re-	11
Nominations	12
PAG	14
NC Jurisdiction	15-16

Greetings From Your President

As summer is slipping away, and we begin to see the changing colors of fall, we are reminded of the beauty that God blesses us with during change. Do you look at change as a natural part of your journey? Do you embrace each season as a chance for growth and enlightenment?

Just as the trees shed leaves to encourage new growth, we too can release what no longer aids us, creating space for fresh possibilities and nurturing.

Several opportunities are upcoming, for just the space needed, to grow and be enlightened:

District Fall Gatherings;

Annual Celebration on Saturday, October 25 at Seville UMC,

"Where Are We Going? Reorganizing with Strength" 2 Timothy 1:6-7; Assembly, May 15-17, 2026 in Indianapolis, "Dream It, Believe It, Do it!" You will learn more about these events later in the Newsletter.

Looking into the future we will have an East/West Ohio UWF Retreat at MTSO on August 15, 2026, and North Central Jurisdictional Quadrennial meeting in Sioux Falls, South Dakota, June 8-11, 2028 "This is Our Story" Psalm 107:2

Now is the perfect time to set aside these dates and look forward to a time of enlightenment, spiritual growth and renewal. Know that as we all take this journey through new seasons, not only is God walking beside us, but the East Ohio Conference United Women in Faith Officers are walking beside you too.

Grace and Peace, Becky Sutton, Conference President—rlsutton5@yahoo.com

Planning Ahead

On August 15, 2026, we are planning a Retreat with West OH UWF. We will spend a Saturday together at MTSO in Delaware OH. Getting to know each other and talking about the changes that are ahead for our two Ohio conferences will be the agenda. All women are invited and welcome to attend. Details to come!

Mark your calendar for a day of worship, fellowship, networking and planning.

United Women in Faith, the largest U.S. denominational women's mission organization, supports programs to empower women and improve life for women, children, and youth in the United States and internationally since 1869.

West Side Community House



SATURDAY, September 20, 2025 11am-3pm

9300 Lorain Ave. Cleveland OH 44102

Parking on site is limited. Street parking is available and encouraged. Please do not park in Carrinos Plaza.

Bringing participants past present and future together

Raffles

Activities

Food

Music, and more...

For 135 years, West Side Community
House has been a place where families
gather, friendships grow, and lives are
strengthened—now it's time to celebrate
together with a birthday bash you won't
want to miss!

Register here

https://bit.ly/135Bash



Greetings From Your Vice President

This is my first year to serve on the East Ohio UWF Conference leadership team. I love meeting new people and every year I meet at least one new amazing person, who helps me find new ways or inspires me to think more about what my plan here on earth is or could be. Consider being part of this amazing conference leadership team. We are here to help each other.

I grew up in Columbia Station, Ohio and am married to Dr. John Adamczyk. We have four children and eight grandchildren from ages 2-28. I am a liturgist in our church and have taught Sunday School previously. I have been active in Columbia United Methodist Church UMW/UWF since I retired as a pharmacist. My schedule as a pharmacist did not allow me time to attend many meetings prior to retirement.

Since retirement in 2014, I have taken on several leadership roles in my church UWF spanning over seven years. I was secretary, V. Pres and President in Columbia UWF. Additionally, I have been secretary, V. Pres and President of the North Coast District / West Plains District, over seven years. After being involved in UWF for 14 years, I am still learning about UWF leadership roles. As Vice President of the East Ohio Conference UWF, I am engaged in choosing the content of programs.

This year I am busy learning how to use new areas of my computer, including the sharing of videos from National UWF for presentations at our conference meetings. It has been a challenge and hopefully it has a positive outcome. I am willing to share the information I have gathered throughout the year with you and look forward to doing a Vice President training session for District Vice Presidents later in the year. I am creating an Ohio Resource File for UWF programs, for use in the conference. Be sure to inform me if your District Vice President changes when you elect new officers. These can be sent to adamczykmarcia@yahoo.com. Let me know if I can be of help. "God did not give us a spirit that makes us fearful, but a spirit of power and love and good sense."

Please attend the Annual Celebration on October 25,2025 at Seville UMC.

See the next page and the next page for the Flyer and Registration Form.

Blessings, Marcia Adamczyk, Vice President. East Ohio Conference UWF—adamczykmarcia@yahoo.com

District Fall Meeting Dates

Districts	Date	Location	Time
Central Valley	October 4 (Sat.)	Oak Chapel UMC	9:30 am
Northern Waters	September 13 (Sat.)	Mogadore UMC	8:30 am
South Forest	September 27 (Sat.)	New Concord UMC	12:00 pm
West Plains	September 27 (Sat.)	Ashland Christ UMC	11:30 am

Mark your calendars: Northern Waters District is hosting their second Soul Care Retreat on October 4 at Akron First Church. The first one was very well received and you won't want to miss this. More details very soon!



REGISTRATION FORM- POSTMARK BY OCTOBER 10, 2025

East Ohio Conference United Women in Faith ANNUAL CELEBRATION OCTOBER 25, 2025

> Seville United Methodist Church 74 West Main Street Seville, Ohio 44273 330-769-2836

Please fill out one form for each person attending. Send your unit's reservations together in one mailing. Voting cards will be at the registration table.

Perso	on's name	phone		
Addre	ress	District		
Email	ail	Church Unit		
Any s	special dietary needs			
	No. of Adult Reservations	@ \$15 per adult		
Childcare is available for children 12 years of age & under. Note that a sack lunch and beverage are needed for each child.				
Name	ne(s) & Age(s)			
Name	ne(s) & Age(s)			
	No. of Children ages 0-12	@ \$ 5 per child-per day		
	Total	Enclosed		
Make check payable to EOCUMW and mail completed registration form to: Beth Canfield 6721 Idlelawn Canal Fulton, Ohio 44614-9420				
Fina	al deadline for registration			
Conta	atact person	Phone		
Name	ne of voting delegate (One delegate from ea	ch local unit)		





Mission u 2025

A special thanks to all who joined us at Mission u 2025. We had a wonderful time at the University of Mount Union in Alliance, Ohio.

There was a total of 55 people in attendance. Participating were 47 adults including 14 commuters, 5 youth and 3 children.

The mission studies focused on HOPE. The following curriculum was used as a basis for this study:

- ⇒ **Adult** *Practicing Hope* by Tabitha Holley
- ⇒ Youth Communities of the Spirit: Living in Hope as a Resurrection People by Regina Heater
- ⇒ Children Hope As a Resurrection People by Joni Cisowski

For our Community Outreach Project, we made 222 snack bags for the University of Mount Union Students. The students were so excited and thankful to receive the bags

Overall, our evaluations were very positive. There were a few concerns that can be incorporated for next year's Mission u 2026:

- ⇒ The temperature in the meeting rooms was too cold
- ⇒ More vegan and vegetarian options (If asked the Chef would fix, but it was not communicated to group)
- ⇒ More directional signs to meeting room
- ⇒ Direction signs on how to get to dorms from streets.

It has been a pleasure to serve as Dean of Mission u these last 2 years. I want to thank my wonderful team for all your help and support. Team members: Mikaela Ashburn, Olivia Doran, Marcia Gill-Bass, Kathy Everson, Cynthia Knox, Tequila Hopkins and Carolyn Farley. Special thanks to our study leaders: Evangelist Sharon Jones, Pastor Wilma Roberson, Beth Canfield, Mary Beth Manns, Mikaela Ashburn, Olivia Doran, Sandy Merek, our devotional leader and our Worship Leader, Rev. James Roberson. Our golf cart drivers: Elizabeth Feldman and Rita Kyser. The great presentations by Deaconess Sherri Buehl from Flat Rock Homes, Marcia Adamczyk from West Side Community Center and Carol Nelson Burns from Social Action. Last, but not least our East Ohio Conference Executive Team Members lead by our president Becky Sutton.

Blessings Cynthia Rose, Dean, Mission u 2024 and 2025





























Social Action ~ Doing Justice

Justice is the foundation of Christianity. While the Old Testament addressed the relationship between God and humans, The New Testament recounts Jesus' life, teachings, and actions that illustrate God's intentions for humans to be in relationship with one another. The purpose of our human life, our collective LIVES, is asked in one simple question: "What does the Lord require of thee, oh human?" And both Isaiah and Micah answer: "to do justice, to love mercy, and to walk humbly with your God.." But thousands of years later, we are still struggling to "get it right.."

Last week we collectively mourned in shock with families and religious leaders across our nation as children praying in church on their first day of school took cover under pews as 116 bullets were shot at them through a church window... Can any of us imagine their fear, their parents' horror? NONE of us reading this could have stopped that monstrous assault as it occurred, but each of us has a role in seeking, protecting, and promoting justice in our communities, both collectively, and individually, wherever injustice occurs. The long history of the United Methodist Church, along with other major religions, teaches, models, and calls us to just such work, wherever we see need, and where our skills, our commitments, our love calls US to work for justice. It is the origin of United Methodist Women, and United Women of Faith from which it evolved. Susanna Wesley, through her sons and others in the mines of South Wales where my ancestors worked—men women, AND children. EACH generation has battles to wage against injustices, in their—in OUR communities. And United Women of Faith have invested our energies, and abilities so that JUSTICE might prevail...

Perhaps no other aspect of the vision, and the continuing work, of John Wesley is better described than in that directive from Micah: DO JUSTICE..LOVE MERCY...WALK HUMBLY WITH GOD. So, I ask where have you "done justice" this year, this week? When have you demonstrated "loving mercy"?

And in what ways have you "walked humbly with God." These are the fundamental tenets John Wesley communicated to the people who call ourselves "Methodist.." From "Amazing Grace," which expresses Slave Trader Captain John Newton's enlightenment that led him to successfully advocate abolishing Britain's lucrative slave trade; to that group of 8 New England women raising money to send a female doctor and teacher to serve the women and children in India when they themselves could not vote, to the 1908 Social Creed written by Methodists then supported by OTHER religious bodies and signed by President Teddy Roosevelt to change factory working conditions of women AND children; to Ohio Wesleyan student Branche Rickey's experiences playing baseball one summer in the segregated Negro leagues and seeing disparities in resources, conditions, and pay which spurred a decision to END that segregation after he graduated college and sought Jackie Robinson to BE that "instrument"...... to today's evident injustices, in our local communities, in our nation, and the greater world.. So, where have you observed or participated in "doing justice"? Where have you observed, or demonstrated, that you love mercy? And when or where have you seen or participated in "walking humbly with God"? SEND me your stories, that I might lift up the JUSTICE work of the Women of Faith in East Ohio at our Annual Celebration next month!

LET'S CELEBRATE All The Good YOU are doing, AND thus inspire one another! Dr. Carol Nelson Burns (cnbkelleys@yahoo.com). 419-503-2526)

Greetings from your Secretary

Hello Ladies.

I am your new Conference Secretary and excited to work with everyone. I have been in UMW/UWF for 40 plus years. I have held offices locally as well as District and Conference. I retired in 2020 after 40 years as a nurse. The last 30 years I worked in a family practice office and loved it. I am married to a retired nurse. I have two children and four grandchildren. My daughter, along with granddaughter and grandson lives in the Columbus area. She is also a nurse. My son lives near me with two grandsons. I enjoy spending all the time I can with my family, but in my spare time I enjoy quilting and quilting with friends. My years with UMW/UWF has expanded my world by participating in the reading program and mission studies. I look forward to expanding my horizons in the future with all of you.

May God bless each and everyone on our faith journey together.

Margaret Harvey—Conference Secretary—margaret.k.harvey@gmail.com

Membership, Nurture and Outreach

The Samaritan woman at the well in John 4:4-42 boldly stepped out of her comfort zone to invite her community to Christ. We, too, must reach outside our comfortable group of friends to invite others to join us in mission as United Women in Faith. Here we find a place to nurture faith, experience community and put faith, hope and love into action on behalf of women, children and youth. (Adapted from United Methodist Women Handbook 2013-2016)

Here are a few membership tips from Molly Welch, our previous East Ohio Conference Mission Coordinator for Membership Nurture & Outreach:

- * You do not have to be a United Methodist to be a member of United Women in Faith.
- * It can take at least five invitations for someone to accept, when you invite them to see what United Women in Faith is all about!
- * Nurture your current membership, while inviting others to join you on our journey.
- * What do you love about UWF? TELL SOMEONE!!
- * Participate in District and Conference events....you will learn, grow spiritually, and be a part of a creative, supportive fellowship of women whose focus is mission with women, children and youth.
- * Invite all women of your church to join you!
- * Do not assume everyone understands what we mean when we say things like: Call to Prayer and Self-Denial, Unit Meeting, Circle/Group Meeting, Gift to Mission, Pledge to Mission, Special Mission Recognition, etc.

Cheryl Taylor—Membership, Nurture and Outreach (MNO)—cherylktaylor@aol.com

Historian

Please continue to hold onto your Unit Secretary's Reports with motions and results pertaining to people and financial reports, along with news and pictures within your Districts. We remain uncertain with the smaller storage area available for our use at MTSO, following the move from the Ohio Wesleyan University, because of mold closing the college library building, that houses our United Methodist Church, United Methodist Women, and United Women in Faith archives and history.

Blessings, Peace, and Prayers,

Rita Kyser, Historian, EOC UWF—ritajkyser@aol.com

Spiritual Growth ~ My Soul Care is Sacred!

WHAT IS A HEALTHY SOUL?

The soul involves our thoughts, emotions, and how we interact with God on a spiritual level. It is a place where we meet and interact with the Holy Spirit. Just as with our spiritual level, just as with our mind and body, we must take care and nuture our soul to achieve a sense of inter peace and wholeness. We need to focus on the importance of soul care and how to use it.

MISSION ROOTED IN SPIRIT

Spirituality motivates and sustains mission, although we may be not always be aware this. In spiritual formation, we align our spirits with God's spirit; in mission, we align our activity with the tasks of God. For this to work, we must maintain a healthy soul so both are guided by the Holy Spirit. We must delve into the relationship among soul care, spiritual growth, and mission.

RESTORING MY SOUL

Our soul is at its best when our body, mind, and spirit are healthy and work together for God. Our Soul Care must turn our practices, that align our body, mind, and spirit, to the best use for God's purposes in our life.

A very good book: SOUL GARDENING-Cultivating the Good Life—Terry Hershey

Blessings, Sandy Marek, Spiritual Growth Coordinator—S.L.marek@att.net

Mission Education and Interpretation

The Mission Education and Interpretation (ME&I) Coordinator holds primary responsibility for interpreting the impact and importance of Mission Giving as an act of faith and commitment. She empowers women to understand, interpret, and participate in United Women in Faith's mission with women, children, and youth, and outreach of the church, as well as engage in raising funds for mission and outreach.

This position is currently open. Would you prayerfully consider being this coordinator? Email Susan Huston.

Program Resources

The 2026 Reading List just dropped on our website. The Reading Program is a beloved tradition with a powerful future. Through the Reading Program, members and friends of United Women in Faith read and grow together, engaging contemporary books on spiritual growth, social action, leadership development, nurturing for community, and education for mission.

Books in the Reading Program can be purchased at bookshop.org/shop/uwfaith Books may be less expensive here and United Women in Faith receive a percentage of each purchase. Beth Saling, Program Resource Coordinator—bwsaling@gmail.com



LEGACY FUND – A permanent endowment that will support the mission outreach of United Women in Faith of future generations. This fund was set up in 2019 to celebrate the dedication and foresight of our foremothers in mission.

Gifts to the Legacy Fund can be made in several ways:

Mail check to: United Women in Faith

Attn: Legacy

Church Center for the United Nations 777 United Nations Plaza, 11th Floor New York, NY 10017

By phone: 800-278-7771

Online: uwfaith.org/legacyfund

11

Nominations

Looking back on my tenure as an officer in United Women in Faith, I wonder how a little ole farm girl from southern Indiana who was afraid to speak in public ended up – well – speaking in public. I guess the whole thing started when I sat on the floor at my grandmother's feet at WSCS meetings. As an adult, I spent some years serving at the local level then took some time off to raise two boys and work full-time. Once I retired I found myself on the District Team and eventually on the Conference Team. The thing I can say with certainty is that no one serves in an office alone. The support and help of the entire team is what makes it possible for an officer to do her job. If you think I'm saying all this to encourage you to say "yes" when asked to serve in a leadership role, then you're right. I am. There are always ways to serve and they don't all require you to speak in public, but I will say, that even that can be fun once you tame the butterflies. I'm retiring from the Conference Team at the end of this year and I want to thank all of you who have supported me along the way. As they say, "the joy is in the journey."

THE EAST OHIO CONFERENCE UNITED WOMEN IN FAITH SLATE OF OFFICERS - 2026

President	Rebecca Sutton
Vice President	Marcia Adamczyk
Secretary	Margaret Harvey
Treasurer	Beth Canfield
Nominations Chair	OPEN, your name here!
Nominations Committee	Cynthia Knox
Nominations Committee	Kelly Korb
Nominations Committee	Gloria Allen-Levert
Membership Nurture & Outreach	OPEN, your name here!
Spiritual Growth	Kathryn Kuhn
Communications	Elizabeth Feldman
Social Action	Carol Nelson Burns
Education and Interpretation/Program Resources	Beth Saling
Historian	Rita Kyser
Mission u Deans	Mikaela Ashburn/Olivia Doran
Tean/University Women	China Willims

Susan Huston—Committee on Nominations—susanhuston178@yahoo.com



LEGACY FUND – A permanent endowment that will support the mission outreach of United Women in Faith of future generations. This fund was set up in 2019 to celebrate the dedication and foresight of our foremothers in mission.

Gifts to the Legacy Fund can be made in several ways:

Mail check to: United Women in Faith Attn: Legacy Church Center for the United Nations 777 United Nations Plaza, 11th Floor New York, NY 10017 Online: uwfaith.org/legacyfund

By phone: 800-278-7771



Assembly 2026





NCJ 2028 Quadrennial Meeting

Sioux Falls, South Dakota



Theme: "This Is Our Story" - Psalm 107: 2 (NIV)

Dates: June 8-11, 2028

Assembly 2026 is coming!

Will you be ready?

We're getting ready to
Dream It!
Believe It!
Do It!
And we want you with us.



Every four years, United Women in Faith members and friends from around the world gather at Assembly. Assembly 2026 will take place May 15-17, 2026 in Indianapolis IN, bringing together thousands of United Women in Faith. Picture a weekend that uplifts the soul, strengthens our faith and brings you together with a powerful sisterhood. Indianapolis IN is close for us!

We're also excited to share that our keynote speakers will be Stacey Abrams, political leader, voting rights advocate, and bestselling author; and her Mom, Rev. Carolyn Abrams, retired United Methodist clergywoman. This dynamic mother-daughter duo will inspire us with their stories of courage, conviction and faith in action.

Early registration has begun and runs through November 30, 2025.

Register early and online at assembly.uwf.org. * The Early Bird cost is \$365. * December 1—April 13 is \$395.

Special Gift for First-Time Attendees; Waived Registration for our Soul Care Retreat!

Begin your Assembly experience refreshed and centered with waived registration for our exclusive one-day Soul Care Retreat on Thursday, May 14, 2026 in Indianapolis—just before Assembly.

Act Fast: This waived fee is available for a limited time only, through November 19, and space is limited! This dedicated time offers a sanctuary to care for mind, body and spirit; recharge and find inner peace. Guided by Rev. Dionne Boissiere with special guests, Bishop Tracy Malone, Ragghi Rain Calentine, Laura Wise, Rev. Lizzie McManus-Dail, and Rev. Gail Song Bantum.

You will receive profound insights and spiritual nourishment; Connect in sisterhood; Build meaningful bonds; Deepen divine presence; Cultivate a stronger spiritual connection.

It is the perfect prelude to the inspiring days ahead!

A block of rooms has been reserved for East Ohio attendees at the Indianapolis Marriott Downtown. The deadline to book rooms is December 1. To book a room in the East Ohio block, call the Indy Housing Bureau at 317.262.8191 and mention East Ohio Assembly United Women of Faith during business hours; M-F 8:30 am —5:00 pm. Rooms are \$194 per night. Rates do not include state and local taxes nor parking fees.

Preliminary Schedule Thursday May 14, 2026 10:00 am Ubuntu Day of Service (optional, \$99 fee) 10:00 am Soul Care Event (optional, \$99 fee)

Friday and Saturday, May 15-16, 2026 8:45 am—6:00 pm Community Gatherings, Workshops, Townhall meetings and Experience Hall 6:30 pm Networking Dinners (Optional, Friday \$50) 7:00 pm Legacy Banquet (Optional, Saturday \$125)

Sunday May 17, 2026 9:00 am-noon Community Gathering

Assistance will be available at Annual Celebration if need be. We just want you there!

Kathy Hopkins—Program Advisory Group—kathyh1953@frontier.com



LOVE IN ACTION can change the world. **INSPIRE *INFLUENCE *IMPACT**



The baton has been passed!

During the August 2024 Board and Program Advisory Group orientation, the baton was passed, and United Women in faith were officially charged with a bold, Spirit-led mission:

By 2029: (You've heard these before but to keep us reminded):

- Grow United Women in Faith to over 500,000 members
- Return annual giving and fundraising to over \$10 Million per year
- Achieve our \$60 Million Legacy Endowment Fund goal

At our Board and PAG meeting in Nashville in March 2025, we were given our own baton. Each woman was charged to be faithful, BOLD, Courageous, Resilient.

INSPIRE -We lean into Learning the Story: Inspire is a call to understand and share the rich legacy of our foremothers, the courageous faith that brought us this far. and the vision that compels us forward. Our 2028 Jurisdiction Meeting theme is "This is our story" based on Psalm 107:2 (NIV). We want to hear yours. Let your testimony create connections and inspire others to take action.

INFLUENCE- Others to Join Our growth campaign. We challenge you to set a goal for your unit and district to excite and invite new women to join our mission. Remember a member does not have to be a United Methodist. Use the free Excite and Invite booklet to guide your outreach.

IMPACT- Mission and Justice. The Charter for Racial Justice serves as a core touchstone for United Women in Faith. The Charter empowers us to pray, lead, and advocate with courage. It also calls us to reflect on how we move through our communities with faithful, just, and unstoppable love. Plan activities that focus on the Charter for Racial Justice.

Consider screening Never Give Up: Cynthia and Michelle's Faithful Fight Against Mass Incarceration and using the accompanying discussion guide to facilitate a time of meaningful reflection.



Message from our General Secretary, Sally Vonner: Together, we carry forward a legacy of faith, courage, and unstoppable sisterhood. United Women in Faith has always led with courage. Our foremothers did not wait for permission. They organized, built, and served with vision and grit. Now, it is our turn to carry that fire forward!

At the heart of our work are the National Mission Institutions, which serve as places of healing and hope for women, children, and youth. Your support makes this possible as they are struggling due to federal funding cuts. Every gift matters and fuels the change these communities need. Building on this foundation, we are growing boldly with a goal this quadrennium to increase our membership to over 500,000 by 2029. Invite new women to join our sisterhood and experience it firsthand at Assembly 2026, taking place May 14-17, 2026, in Indianapolis, Indiana. Worship along-side Bishop Tracy Malone and thousands of women as you connect and renew your spirit. Early registration is open! Register today and bring a friend. Don't miss this unforgettable movement. Together, we are United Women in Faith. Together, we are unstoppable.

A Word from Dr. Linda Crowell, Board President West Side Community House-As Sally Vonner indicated, National Mission Institutions serve as places of healing and hope for women, children and youth. They are literally "boots on the ground" as they provide a range of services for those in our communities. West Side Community House is the only National Mission Institution in the East Ohio Conference. We are celebrating 135 years in ministry this year. We are experiencing new challenges as funding cuts are already leading to major decisions around service provision. Help us continue the legacy. Your gifts matter. Please contact us at 9300 Lorain Avenue, Cleveland. Ohio 44102 or www.wschouse.org.

I'LL COME

I would love to come to share with your unit, or district. Please contact me at Ifchso@msn.com or 216-533-4101

-- Dr. Linda Crowell, NCJ UWFaith President

United Women in Faith

East Ohio Conference of The United Methodist Church 8800 Cleveland Ave NW North Canton OH 44720

PLEASE PRINT/COPY THIS NEWSLETTER AND GIVE IT TO ALL WHO WISH ONE. THIS IS YOUR CHANCE TO SPREAD THE NEWS!

IF you wish to receive this newsletter by email, send your email address to:

The United Women in Faith Communications Coordinator at

eoc.uwf.news@gmail.com



Newsletter of the United Women in Faith
East Ohio Conference, Becky Sutton, President
Published twice a year, Spring & Fall
Copying permission is granted.

Copies emailed to local Unit presidents and treasurers, East Ohio Conference UWF District and Conference Mission Team members, and others who have asked.

Questions, comments, additions/deletions to mailing list should be sent to the UWF Communications Coordinator: eoc.uwf.news@gmail.com.